Friends of Cherry Orchard Park - Annual General Meeting 2014
Chairman’s Report
First of all I want to take this opportunity to thank all the committee members for their input and continuing support during the last year.  The 'Friends' would not exist if it was not for them and  in particular I want to mention the considerable efforts  of  Penny Down our Secretary who works so hard to make sure things get done and then communicated efficiently.  
I also want to thank Richard Bond and Heather Meggison who both share our passion for the park and who, as representatives of Rochford District Council, have been prepared to give up their own time to attend our meetings and support our efforts. They provide the conduit for communications between us and the Council which means our concerns and ideas are heard and taken seriously. It has resulted in a very close and effective working relationship.  Thank you.  
I also want to mention Councillor Keith Gordon who took over in early 2013 as the Portfolio holder with responsibility for the Park. Councillor Gordon was responsible for 'reigning in' some of the plans and consequent spending on the 'Pet Memorial Garden' and then followed this with a review of the Park Management plan. I am delighted that he consulted the Friends throughout the process listening to our concerns and feeding them into the plan where possible. There is now a new  Portfolio  Holder, Councillor Ian Ward, and we have high hopes that we will also enjoy close links with him and his Steering Group in the future.
The Park
Our major concerns during the past year have been:-
· The Bylaws
· The Lake
· New England Wood
· Storm Damage and flooding
· The Bridleway
· The Damn Dead Circus
The Bylaws -  I'm afraid the  wheels of local government are still turning exceedingly slow!  
Two years ago we reported that we were pleased to have been consulted on the Byelaws for the Rochford District.  Last year we reported that we had been involved in the second stage of consultation. And that's it. The Draft Byelaws are, as far as we know, still with the Government Department for Communities and Local Government.  Presumably, they are still querying every full stop and comma and we can only hope that the Byelaws will be in place in our lifetime!!
 The Lake - last year we reported that RDC were looking at the possibility of returning the lake to its original purposes – a wildlife habitat. Following a consultation, the option chosen, not surprisingly, was the most cost effective (cheapest) but still a very acceptable one. The lake was netted last year and the first stage, lowering the water level, is now in progress. Eventually the lake will be re-structured and reeds etc planted around the edge and it is hoped the work will be completed around the end of September – weather etc permitting.
New England Wood -  following the active lobbying of members, action has at last been taken to clear the ditches and improve the drainage in this Ancient Wood. There remains an urgent need for coppicing and general maintenance but we are continuing to press for this work to be done.
Storm Damage and Flooding – you will no doubt have noticed the considerable damage wreaked by the weather and flooding last August. The earlier improvements made to the path along the stream across from the Scrubs were all swept away and a number of trees either came down or appeared unsafe.  'Friends' alerted the RDC team about a number of concerns and I know they have worked hard to put right most of these problems and have the others in hand. The most pressing of these is probably the Flemings Farm Byway (the cinder path) which has been severely rutted. There are plans to fill this in to make it more safe but the ditch needs to be cleared first.
The Bridleway – two issues have arisen during the year. The first most obvious one is the Badger activity under the Bridleway making it potentially unsafe. As a result RDC have opened up a temporary diversion. We have no news at the moment about how long this is likely to last but it doesn't appear to be causing any real problems to anyone. The other issue however was causing some grief.
Earlier in the year when the weather was so bad and the fields waterlogged, more people were using the Bridleway to walk their dogs, cycle and so on. This did cause issues for some horse riders who had to deal with their horses being unsettled by unruly dogs or people not prepared to allow adequate space etc. One of these incidents was witnessed by a committee member and was very unpleasant.
The Committee would like to see all park users do so in a spirit of tolerance and understanding. We  felt that this might be an educational issue and agreed to put up some signs in the park to provide some guidance and help people understand the position. There have been no more reported incidents. One last thing, the Committee have requested that there should be proper Bridleway signs put up similar to those in Hockley Woods and we understand these are now on order.
The Damn Dead Circus – The music festival took place over two days on the August Bank Holiday.   The event appeared to be very well organised with plenty of marshals and security. Unfortunately, the adverse weather on the first day meant that the whole thing was probably lower key than intended. We are pleased to report that there were no incidents concerning the park or park users. Our understanding is that there will be no festival this year. Only one concern remains and that is the creation of two 'bridges' across the ditch which have resulted in breaching the Park boundaries. We understand RDC is pursuing this.   
Events
These include:-
· Kirste 5
· Walks
· Work days
· Apple Day
Kirste 5 – This annual event was held at the end of July last year. A very successful day with the Friends providing moral support and using the opportunity to promote itself and the Park. This year's run will be held on 10th August – why not come along and cheer those runners on.
Walks -  the committee have organised five walks since we last met. The first was last August and then the next at Halloween had to be abandoned due to the atrocious weather and fears about safety – a shame as we had prepared all sorts of surprises for the unsuspecting walkers! Ah well maybe this year. The next on New Year's Day was also dogged by poor weather conditions with only the most hardy making their way on foot to the Bull in Hockley with most arriving by car! Nevertheless a very good start to the New Year.
Two experts accompanied over 50 people on the Spring walk – our best attended so far and including a wide age range. We used this opportunity to dedicate a tree and bench donated by the Friends as suggested at last year's AGM. It was a beautiful day and we enjoyed a magnificent display of Bluebells. Fantastic!
Our next walk is the Summer walk on Sunday 6th  July (after this note was written). We have invited people to bring their cameras and to submit photos for inclusion on the web site. If there are enough submissions we'll hold a competition. Let's hope the weather is kind again. These walks are increasingly popular and provide an excellent opportunity to educate people about the landscape and the flora and fauna.  
Work Days -  only one so far this year when some of the Committee helped replace some of the fruit trees in the orchard. More ideas for work days are in hand but they depend on the availability of RDC staff. We will keep you posted.
Apple Day
The Committee were all delighted at the success of our second Apple Day. The event, blessed with fair weather this time, attracted large numbers of people who appeared to really enjoy themselves. The support we received was fantastic with 'Friends', friends, relatives, the local ATC and Scouts all working really hard to make the day a success. The dog show was a real attraction along with the scarecrow  competition and the various stalls, food and activities all adding to the experience.
The committee have agreed that Apple Day should become our main event of the year and have decided it should be run on the last Sunday of each September. A lot of our time and effort is now being ploughed into arranging this year's event on 28th September. We learnt a lot from last year including the need to be better organised on the day itself. We also need more assistance with running stalls and with refreshments. If you would like to volunteer please let us know. This year's event will be even bigger and better than last year.
And in the future  -  
· We will carry on supporting the development of this valuable open space as a Country Park with a wide diversity of landscape, flora and fauna.  
· We will do our best for the families, runners, dog walkers, cyclists, horse riders and others who use the park.  
· We will do what we can to educate, inform and involve the local community.  
· We will do our best to ensure that the views of the park users are considered by RDC before plans are finalised.
· We will keep our members informed through email, the website and Facebook.  
· We will continue to post information to those people not on line.
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